
Dear Mr. Schar: 
  
The Office of the Governor is in receipt of your request to terminate the temporary suspension of the 
following laws, approved by the Office of the Governor on February 13, 2021, as amended on February 
15, 2021, February 19, 2021, March 15, 2021, and April 9, 2021 in response to the Texas Commission on 
Environmental Quality’s suspension requests relating to the severe winter weather disaster:  
  
30 TAC Chapter 114, Subchapter H, Division 2  
  
TCEQ asserts that these suspensions will no longer be necessary as of May 6, 2021 in light of progress 
made in the severe winter weather disaster response efforts.  
  
Based on TCEQ’s assertions and our review, the Office of the Governor hereby grants the request to 
terminate, effective on May 8, 2021 at 11:59 p.m., the temporary suspension of the laws referenced 
above.   
  
  
  
Thank you, 
  
Catarina Gonzales 
Budget and Policy Advisor 
  
Office of Governor Greg Abbott 
 


